
 
 
 
January 27, 2017 
 
 
To the UCLA Community, 
 
 The Pi Kappa Phi fraternity at UCLA would like to convey its sincerest 
apologies to those affected by our 2013 meeting minutes. The comments made in 
those minutes do not represent the values of Pi Kappa Phi. They are completely 
unacceptable and should never be deemed appropriate by anyone let alone a 
brother of our fraternity. The Pi Kappa Phi chapter at UCLA understands the 
severity of the comments made, and that it has impacted various communities and 
individuals on our campus.  

Regardless of when these comments were made it does not make them 
acceptable. We do not condone these actions, and we are committed to providing an 
environment that encourages diversity. Pi Kappa Phi is taking steps to make sure 
conduct like this never occurs again. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Hunter Hayes 
President, Pi Kappa Phi Eta Sigma 
 
 
 
 


